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Being confident of this very thing, that He who hath begun a good
work in you will perform it until the Day of Jesus Christ.

Philippians 1:6

At the end of last month, Benoni Bible Church celebrated the 40th anniversary of its founding with a
Saturday evening banquet. What a special time for us to be here to witness God's blessing and
remember the many who have come and gone over the years. Many are now with the Lord, some
are serving the Lord full-time both here and in other parts of the world, many have immigrated to
other countries, and there are still some of the charter members faithfully serving in the church.

Bill and Nina Meyer, the first missionaries financially supported by the church, along with one of their
sons, flew up from the Cape to be with us for the evening. Today, the church has a strong emphasis
on missions and a large, ever-growing budget committed to church-planting missions around the
world.

We were especially blessed to have two of our children, Wesley and Emily, and their families with us
as well. Our children were always a very vital part of our ministry, often entertaining the children of
the parents we were discipling, taking care of the nursery at church, teaching Sunday school,
helping with the youth group and so much more. We are so thankful that all of our children and their
families continue to love and serve the Lord.

As Pastor Rocky was speaking that evening, he specifically asked us to thank all of you for your
faithful financial support and prayers for all of these years. Only heaven will reveal the fruit that has

been added to your account as you have invested in the eternal
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